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WATER UTILITY MONTHLY REPORT 
September 2023 Commission Meeting 

Water Operations 

The water plant pumped an average of 1.15 million gallons of water per day (MGD) with a peak of 1.38 
million gallons during last month which is a little higher than typical for this time of the year. 

Mississippi Headwaters watershed is still in the Drought Warning Response Phase.  All water suppliers 
in this watershed are required to implement water conservation measures.  Customers are encouraged 
to please continue to reduce non-essential water use.   

All water quality analysis was normal for the month as seen in the graphs below. 
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Capital and Operations Project Summary

WTP Renovation Project Update: 

The City Council approved the purchase of property immediately to the east of the water plant, 

contingent on rezoning.  The application request to rezone the property has been submitted to the City.  

The request will be on the Planning Commission agenda on October 5 for their recommendation to the 
Council.  The Council will hold a public hearing which, tentatively, will likely be on their October 23 
agenda. That public hearing will be noticed in the paper and all property owners within 350’ will receive a 
letter notification, a minimum of 10 days prior to the meeting.
We have completed are internal review of the top three engineering firms and plan to tour a recent 

project of the preferred firm in the coming weeks.     


